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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, April 19, 2012 at the Honey Harbour Public Library at 7:00 p.m.
Present:
Tracey Fitchett

George Jones 
Mike Kennedy 
Susan Stokes 
Teri Restemayer

Ann Woods

Barbara Swyers (CEO)

Absent:
Francine Albrough

Mike McDermott (on leave of absence)
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. Approve agenda
Motion 12:23

To accept the agenda for the regular meeting of 19 April 2012.

Moved by Tracey Fitchett


Seconded by Ann Woods

Carried

2. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on March 15, 2012.
Motion 12:16


To accept the minutes of the previous meeting of 15 March 2012.

Moved by Mike Kennedy


Seconded by Tracey Fitchett

Carried
3.       Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest

4. Delegations:
5. Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report 
Honey Harbour- Circulation for March was 808.  Six classes with 76 children visited the library.

MacTier- Circulation for March was 939.  Nine classes with 202 children visited the library.

The emergency panic button has been installed at the circulation desk in MacTier.

Rob Lavery, Fundraising Consultant at SOLS stopped in to see the new library on his way up to Port Carling on April 10th.  Lois spoke with him and showed him around.

Port Severn- Circulation for March was 128 with 76 customers visiting the library.

The library had 88 downloads from Overdrive.

Overview: Barbara attended a Port Severn Committee Meeting; meeting with Jennifer Schnier and a meeting with Heidi Huften, Parks and Recreation 

A letter was received from McDowall Associates regarding the Library’s Pay Equity Plan and review.  This letter is filed with the Pay Equity Documentation at the library and the Township has a copy.

The Municipal Performance Measures for the library have been sent to the Township Treasurer.

All staff are busy taking Webinars and database instruction provided by SOLS.

b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The cheque register was perused by the Board.

c)Committee Reports

i. Public Relations Committee-The 1 card=3 libraries flyer was laminated by the Township and each Board member took some copies to post in their areas.

This flyer was sent to the Honey Harbour Hoots for their brochure.

The Chamber brochure is out and the library has a small ad in it.  The quality of the ad is poor and Barbara will contact Marianne Braid to find out why.
Spring/Summer programs and information was sent to the Township for the Parks & Recreation brochure.  Also the customer survey will be included and customers can drop off the completed surveys at the library or the Township Offices.

ii. Friends Committee-Nothing to report.


d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines-nothing to report


e)Strategic Plan-


             i.
Adult User Group-This committee has completed its work.


             ii.

Honey Harbour PL- A meeting will be called.

iii. Human Resources- The ad for a summer student in Honey Harbour has been posted and will also be in the May Gazette.  The deadline for resumes is May 15th.

Tracey and Barb will be meeting in early May.

The Summer Jobs Ontario Grant subsidy of $2.00 per hour through Georgian College has been approved again for the summer student in MacTier up to a maximum of $690.00.

iv. Port Severn-A meeting was held to discuss the location signage and the business card.  The art work for the business card was approved by the committee.  Teri researched some prices and the card will be printed by Minute Man Press in Barrie.

Barbara will be meeting with Carolyn Tripp and Jennifer Schnier on Wednesday, April 25th to discuss signage for the Community Services Building.

v. Technology-Our new IT Technician, Chris Donovan has installed PC Reservation with remote assistance from Convergent Library Technologies.  On April 30th, Allison Standen from Convergent Technologies will meet with Chris and Barbara in the Honey Harbour Public Library to configure the computers and do training.  Chris and Barbara will then be able to configure the computers in MacTier and train all staff so that this system can be implemented by mid-May.

f)JASI- Joint Automation Server Initiative- Work Flows is working smoothly and all staff are very comfortable using the new system.

g)Accreditation-Work is being done.

h)Strategic Plan 2013-2016- Strategic Plan presentation by Gwen Wheeler will be on Tuesday, May 1 from 10 a.m. to noon at the Honey Harbour Public Library.


i)Doors Open Georgian Bay-The Honey Harbour Public Library will participate on June 16th.

8.
New or Other Business:

i)Just add water festival-This will be the second year for this weekend on June 2nd in Port Severn and June 3 in Honey Harbour.  The Board discussed this event.  Ann Woods felt strongly that the library should have a presence on the Saturday in Port Severn and she volunteered to organize a table.  Ann and Barb will work together to prepare a table presentation of library services, etc.  The cost of a banner for multipurpose use will be researched.
ii)Board News-George Jones sadly announced the death of Charlotte Hardwicke, Board Trustee.  George attended the memorial service in Mississauga and sent flowers from the Board and Staff.  A memorial tribute will be sent to the Gazette for the May issue.  

iii)Gazette-As of June 1, the gazette will have new pricing.  The Board discussed this issue.

iv)Community Access Program-The final statistical and financial reports were sent in on March 27th for the April 13th due date.  The library will be receiving the grant for $4500 for the 2011/2012 year.  The library purchased PC Reservation, memory upgrades for two public computers in Honey Harbour, a black and white public printer for Honey Harbour, headphones and toners for Honey Harbour and MacTier.

This program has provided our libraries with upgraded hardware and software for over ten years.  The Federal Government has unfortunately cut the CAP funding in the new budget.

9. Closed Session:
10. Adjournment
Motion 12:25

To adjourn the regular meeting of 19 april 2012 and to remind Board members of the next regular meeting to be held in MacTier on 17 May 2012.

Moved by Tracey Fitchett


Seconded by Mike Kennedy

Carried
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